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FTA Dismisses BRU Request for Civil Rights Investigation of Metro

In January and June 2011, the Bus Riders Union (BRU) filed complaints with the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) under Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, and Executive Order #12898 on Environmental Justice regarding transit service reductions and fare changes. The BRU requested an FTA investigation of possible Title VI and Environmental Justice violations at Metro.
The FTA made a decision to close the complaint without an investigation and to await the results from a Title VI compliance review of Metro begun in July of 2011. The timing of the review was also due to an overall heightened awareness of Title VI Environmental Justice issues by the FTA. Similar reviews were held this year at other agencies in California such as the San Diego Association of Governments and the Metropolitan Transportation Commission in the Bay Area. 
The BRU appealed the FTA decision to close the complaint without an investigation. Last week, the FTA advised the BRU that there is no avenue for appeal of a decision not to open an investigation. FTA reiterated to the BRU that a copy of Compliance Review Report will be provided when it is ready.  
Metro Orange Line Extension Project Update

Attention commuters, residents and business owners in the vicinity of Canoga Avenue and Parthenia Street: As part of the continuing construction activities for the Metro Orange Line Extension, the Contractor will be reconstructing Parthenia Sreet from Canoga Avenue to East Canoga Avenue. As part of this activity the contractor will remove the asphalt and place new Portland Cement Concrete and new asphalt concrete pavement on Parthenia Streer. The closure will not affect north-south traffic along Canoga Avenue. Full street closures will occur on Friday, November 4, 2011 beginning at 9:00 p.m. and will last through Monday, November 7, 2011 until 6:00 a.m.. Please click here to view the complete notification.
http://www.metro.net/projects_studies/orange/images/construction_notice_2011_1104.pdf
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